

SOUTH FLORIDA WATER MANAGEMENT DISTRICT

Regulation Division

October 4, 2018

Ms. Malinda Doto Sunrise Growers, Inc. 26145 SW 194 Avenue Homestead, FL 33031

Subject: Sunrise Growers

Water Use Permit Application No. 181001-2/Permit 13-03516-W

Miami-Dade County

Dear Ms. Doto:

District staff have reviewed the above-referenced application. As discussed with Lisa J. Ullman, P.G. on October 3, 2018, the District is requesting the following information, in accordance with Section 40E-1.603, Florida Administrative Code (F.A.C.), to complete the application and provide reasonable assurances for permit issuance:

1. Applicant's must demonstrate ownership or legal control of the properties on which they will conduct water use. Please submit ownership and leases for this permit which should include the folios, owner on record (owner or lessee), acreages, and lease expiration dates per Subsection 2.1.1 of the Applicant's Handbook for Water Use Permits within the South Florida Water Management District.

Please submit responses to this letter electronically on the District's ePermitting website (www.sfwmd.gov/epermitting) using the Additional Info Submittals link to expedite administrative processing of the application and to save paper. Please note that an electronic response may be submitted even if the original application was submitted via hard copy. Information regarding the District's comprehensive ePermitting program is enclosed. Alternatively, the requested information may be mailed or hand delivered, clearly labeled with the application number, to District Headquarters.

In accordance with paragraph 40E-1.603(1)(b) F.A.C., if the requested information is not received within 90 days of the date of this letter, this application may be processed for denial, if not withdrawn by the applicant. If additional time is needed, please contact one of the District staff members below with a request for an extension before the 90 day period ends.

Ms. Malinda Doto Sunrise Growers, Application No. 181001-2/Permit 13-03516-W October 4, 2018 Page 2

The District recommends contacting the assigned staff member to resolve the above questions and concerns prior to submitting a response. Lisa J. Ullman P.G., Senior Hydrogeologist at phone (561) 682-6657, or via email at lullman@sfwmd.gov; is available to assist with questions.



cc: Michael Causley/Sunrise Growers

NV/lu